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20/04/2016 

Craig & Trudy Hampson 
 

MONTO  QLD  4630 

To Whom It May Concern: 

RE: Vegetation Management (Reinstatement) and other Legislation Amendment Bill 2016 

The above mentioned Bill that is aimed at: 
 tighten the vegetation management framework for controlling land clearing in Queensland

 limit the clearing of riparian vegetation, especially in the Great Barrier Reef catchments

will have a dramatic affect on the present and long term viability of our cattle producing business. 

The way in which we are going to be affected is through the tightening of the vegetation 
management framework for controlling land clearing in Queensland.  The new proposed 
vegetation management maps for our property on  Nagoorin  
will dramatically affect this properties production level.  As a major percentage of our current 
category X country is being proposed to be turned to Category C regrowth.  The trees that are 
currently in this area are regrowth and need to be thinned to maintain the current carrying 
capacity.  If we are unable to do this in the current category X areas the land will become very 
overgrown with timber and weeds ie: Lantana reducing grass growth and carrying capacity. 

The implementation of this Bill would also decrease the value of the property which in tern would 
decrease the equity and borrowing capacity of our business. 

As owners of freehold land we feel that the current Land Clearing Legislation is workable and 
allows us to best manage our timber regrowth whilst maintaining a percentage of high value 
usable timber for our future and future generations to come.  Timber harvesting is a big part of 
our business and we value the benefits that timber can provide.  We are not the business of 
blanket clearing land, and feel as though we are being punished for doing the right thing and 
constantly thinning non productive regrowth and maintaining productive timber on our 
category X area’s.  We would also like to mention that approximately 50% of our property is 
remnant vegetation and will never be touched. 

As a young family our dream to have our own viable grazing business, we purchased a rundown 
property with the view of slowly improving it through hard work on our own.  This Bill will 
shatter that dream as our property will no longer be a viable grazing property.  Our aim is to 
always have sustainable stands of timber at all times. 
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